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THE  HAVENS  COMMUNITY  COUNCIL

CYNGOR  CYMUNED  THE  HAVENS

(Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, The Farmhouse, Broadway, Broad Haven, SA62 3HX)

Tel/Fax 01437 781418 / 07970093217  Email/ebost Christine@havenscommunities.org.uk

http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/the-havens-community-council

THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT BOWEN MEMORIAL HALL, LITTLE HAVEN, 2 DECEMBER 2014, AT 7.30 PM 
PRESENT  

Cllrs Mark Burch, David Faulkner, Matthew Ford, Brian Henderson, , Lawrence Hughes, Peter Morgan (County Cllr), Joan Phillips, Sue Reynolds (Chair), Mary Whitewright, Christine Lewis (Clerk).

APOLOGIES
Ian Whitby (Chair)
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Sue Reynolds [Chair] as a true record of the meeting held on the 4 November 2014.
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING

Supplementary Planning Guidance Consultation Response

It was agreed that Councillors who wished to comment on this should let the clerk have their comments by the end of the month.

AGENDA ITEMS
Land at Peasey Park

Although the Council were keen for Pembrokeshire County Council to release the parcel of  land for affordable housing they felt that there should small reduction on the lease for doing so.   Councillor Dai Faulkner and County Councillor Peter Morgan asked the clerk to arrange for them to have a meeting with PCC Estates Department to discuss this further.

Surgery Dates for 2015

Dates for 2015 will be published in the minutes and on Facebook throughout the year.

Boardwalk Project Sub Committee

Cllr Mark Burch, Cllr Matthew Ford and Christine Lewis (Clerk/Finance Officer) will represent the Council at the Boardwalk Project Sub Committee.   They will meet initially this evening to sign the SITA Agreement Contract and again on the 9 December to agree a system for recording and handling the budget.

Tender Specification Review

Councillors were asked to review the Grass Cutting and Shelter Tenders and let the clerk have their comments by the end of December.   It is hoped to be ready to advertise the April 2015 - 2017 Tenders in January or February next year.

Amenities Group for Broad Haven

Councillor Brian Henderson put forward the idea of a Broad Haven Amenities Group, similar to the Little Haven Amenities Group, to bring together all the different fund raising groups in the area
Festive Lighting Committee Update

The Christmas Motifs are up and working well with just one needing some attention.   A Christmas Tree has been installed which we hope will be able to withstand the winter winds.   It is hoped to get this decorated over the weekend.

Boardwalk Update

Linda Reohorn, Karen Riggs and Karen Griffiths will join the Boardwalk Project Sub Committee along with the Council members mentioned above.

The STB Group asked Cllr Mark Burch to point out that the debris from the Friends of National Park Volunteers' work on the boardwalk will not be removed by the STB Group, as previously reported, but arranged in log pile houses to create habitat for the wildlife as recommended by the Rangers.
Cllr Joan Phillips asked whether they had cleared around the fruit trees that had been planted by the school children some year ago.  She felt that this area has become very  overgrown.  Joan also expressed concern regarding the safety procedures for pond dipping and other activities mentioned in the Support the Boardwalk Group article in the December Diary and was assured that all safety issues would be would be addressed before any activities were held.  

Planning Result
	NP/14/0489
	Change window to French Door, 37 Puffin Way, Broad Haven, SA62 3HP
	GRANTED


Finance
	Broad Haven Village Hall Standing Order
	   180.00
	     SO

	Clerk’s salary  £155.07 plus expenses £37.71
	   192.78
	) 229.78

	Remembrance Day Wreath
	     37.00
	)101675

	Cleddau Press September Issue
	   242.50
	101676

	Litemania Co Ltd  Christmas Lights
	   247.80
	101677

	Havens Diary Personnel [2x50]
	   100.00
	101679/80

	Little Haven Amenities Festive Lighting
	   250.00
	101678

	Down to Earth Xmas Tree
	   120.00
	101683

	Broad Haven Festive Lighting
	   250.00
	TRANS

	Cheques signed/checked by Cllrs Phillips and Whitewright
	1370.08
	TOTAL


END OF MEETING

There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 8.45 pm.

The Council will continue to meet monthly on the first Tuesday of the month.  The date and venue for these meetings will be advertised on Facebook, the Council Website, the Notice Board outside Londis and the Notice Board outside St Brides Hotel.
THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON 6 JANUARY 2015 IN THE BROAD HAVEN VILLAGE HALL.


...................................................


   Cllr Ian Whitby [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


